Congleton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Youth Committee held on Monday 20th February 2017 in the 
Town Hall, Congleton

PRESENT   Youth Councillor   Sebastian Nixon - Chairman

   





   Arabella Holland




   Michael Howell 





   Aaron Barrett


  

  Thomas Minshull
  Daisy Tranter

  Laetitia Eichinger

  Megan Granville

  Councillor Sally Holland

  Councillor George Hayes

  Linda Minshull

1.
APOLOGIES 
Apologies were received from Zak Roberts and Councillors Larry BarkerayesHH and 
Liz Wardlaw.
2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Committee held on 
the 20th December 2016 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  

3.
MEMBERSHIP
Linda informed members that she is visiting both High Schools with the Mayor on 20th March, to meet with the Heads.  The purpose of the meeting is to discuss membership and issues the Schools would like the Youth Committee to focus on.
RESOLVED:  To Co-Opt Aaron Barrett as a member of the Youth Committee.
RESOLVED:  To make Zak Roberts an Alumni member.
4.
PRIORITIES
Mental Health issues for young people – to support the Youth Forum in their work on this item 
Membership and recruitment
Aaron expressed an interest in Congleton In Bloom and Linda will forward details of the meetings and contacts.
Arabella would be interested in working with Congleton Groups to promote Talent in the Town.  Members asked Arabella to bring some detailed ideas to the next meeting.  It was noted that there had been a reduction in the types of academic options in drama and art offered by the Schools.  
A discussion took place about the reduction in funding for Schools in Cheshire East.  It was agreed that George would forward Linda information to enable her to draft a letter to be sent to Fiona Bruce M.P. on this issue.
5.
MAYOR’S CIVIC BALL

Michael and Arabella confirmed that they will be attending.
6.
YOUTH COMMITTEE BANK ACCOUNT

It was reported that the balance is £548.92.
7.
YOUTH COMMITTEE MEMBERS ITEMS

Youth Forum
Seb updated on the Youth Forum meeting he had recently attended. This meeting discussed the issue of the Basketball Hoops.  Linda will feedback to Mike the ideas to increase the use of the Hoops.  The Youth Forum had asked Seb to discuss with the Committee whether they thought outdoor table tennis equipment would be popular.  The Committee gave a positive response to this idea and suggested that possible sites could be the Park, Tesco – Barn Road and Astbury Mere.



Council Meeting
Linda informed members that the next Town Council meeting is on 2nd March and encouraged members to attend
8.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 10th April 11 a.m.
Sebastian Nixon (Chairman)
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